
Minutes 
Bluff City Board of Mayor and Aldermen 

Regular Meeting 
March 2, 2021 

Mayor Wells called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Members present were Carol Keith, Jeff Broyles, Ray Harrington, Eric Ward and Richard 
Bowling. 

Prayer was given by Vice Mayor Ray Harrington, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Mayor Wells opened the floor for the following: 

Citizen Comments - No Comments 

Discussion I Action - City Engineer Dave Wilson 

Mr Wilson reported that Sam Snyder with Thomas Construction could not be at the 
meeting, but he would get with him later this week. Mr Wilson stated that that he was 
going to put together a more concrete agenda and try to move forward. Alderman Broyles 
stated I just want to know where we are at. We were told there was a three or four month 
time line. Mr Wilson stated that was from the beginning to the end of construction and 
we need to get started. Mr Wilson stated that he thinks the issue with the railroad is now 
lined out to their satisfaction. We are working under the last waiver request for the 
funding which was through March 31 st • Mr Wilson stated I want to get a detailed plan of 
action and move forward with a request for extension on that. Mr Broyles asked how loan 
of a delay. Mr Wilson stated I would like to have that out to you this week. Mr Wilson 
stated that the longest period of work would be on the pump station at the garage. Mr 
Wilson stated it would take approximately 2 weeks once the work starts, other than the 
restoration. Alderman Bowling asked if they were going to start at the garage pump 
station. Alderwoman Keith stated you don't think we will have the same problem at the 
new place where you are wanting to go now, as we are having down there. Mr Wilson 
stated I don't anticipate that Mrs Keith. Vice Mayor Harrington stated this will be taking 
some of the flow off the igloo, which amounts to approximately 25%. 

Mr Wilson asked for an account of how much had been spent on septic tank trucks. 
Mayor Wells stated they are up to about $600 a trip and they usually run in the thousands 
of dollars. Mayor Wells stated to Mr Wilson I know you have been talking to Lewis with 
USDA. Don't you think it would be a good idea to ask for an extension? Mr Wilson 
stated yes. I will get that put together for you this week to request and extension. Mr 
Wilson stated that Norfolk and Southern has a new group overseeing and enforcing the 
regulations on occupancy fees and inspection fees when they have not in the past. 

Mr Wilson stated that the volume of flows that Bluff City sends to Bristol have decreased 
approximately 35% from 2018. Mr Wilson stated I think you would see savings in that. 
Mayor Wells stated that we had an increase and it goes into effect in July. Mr Wilson 
stated this board has tended to the problem and it is wonderfully successful. Alderwoman 
Keith stated I would like to see what we spent out on those trucks----- Mr Wilson stated I 
can tell you that Mattern & Craig has not billed any monies related to that beyond the 
project amounts. 










